
Tomah Long Range Planning Committee Minutes 

 

The City of Tomah Long Range Planning Committee met in regular session on Thursday, August 31st, 2017 
in the council chambers in City Hall, 819 Superior Ave., Tomah, WI. 

Call to Order/Roll Call: Chairperson Eric Prise called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 
Members present: Nellie Pater, Pam Buchda, Tony Farmer, Eric Prise, Joanne Westpfahl, Travis Scholze, 
and Jeff Holthaus. Quorum present. Absent: Steve Peterson, Pete Reichardt, and Tina Thompson. Also in 
attendance: City Administrator, Roger Gorius, City Building Inspector, Shane Rolff, Andrew Bremer, MSA, 
and members of 3rd Gen., LLC.  
 
Review and Approval of July 25, 2017 Minutes: Motion by Joanne Westpfahl, seconded by Jeff Holthaus, 
to approve the July 25, 2017 meeting minutes. Motion passed without negative vote. 
 
Summary overview of 3rd Gen Construction Project: 3rd Gen., LLC gave an overview summary of the site 
plan/floor plans for the new construction. Jay Gerke presented to the LRPC, along with the Planning 
Commission.  
 
This will be the first project subject to the Downtown Master Plan. 3rd Gen, LLC is looking for Certificate 
of Appropriateness. A memo with all changes/requirements was handed out to the committee members. 
 
Review and Consideration of a Certification of Appropriateness, under Sec. 52-42, of the City’s zoning 
code, for 3rd Gen, LLC Development Project, located at 804 Superior Ave.:  Motion by Tony Farmer, 
seconded by Pam Buchda, to approve the Certificate of Appropriateness, as long as all changes outlined 
in the memo are followed and presented to City staff for approval. Motion passed without negative vote.  
 
Administrative Updates: The City has been working with Tomah Memorial Hospital and DOT, preparing 
for reconstruction of roads. The City is also dealing with the DNR on wetlands that will be disturbed during 
the reconstruction of roads. Eric Prise spoke on behalf of Tina Thompson and the Tomah Memorial 
Hospital HR staff, asking all businesses that receive a survey in mail, to please take the time to fill it out 
and send back.  
 
Next Meeting Date:  September 26th, 2017 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Adjourn: Motion by Jeff Holthaus, seconded by Travis Scholze, to adjourn. Motion passed without 
negative vote. Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted by: Samantha Keene – Public Works and Utilities Bookkeeper 


